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As promised when we stood for election in 2010 many more roads across the ward have 

been resurfaced, in addition to those roads dealt with in the previous 8 years. 

 

Steve Tuckwell and Cllr Kauffman agreed. 

"Ensuring residential roads are brought up 

to expected standards shows that          

Conservative Hillingdon continues to ‘Put 

Residents First’.  This has been achieved 

by your ward councillors being able to           

influence the decision makers ensuring 

that South Ruislip benefits from this       

programme." 

SOUTH RUISLIP’S TOWN CENTRE REGENERATION PROGRAMME 
Hillingdon Conservative Council  continues to deliver and support local 

businesses with its regeneration programme. After many months of        

construction work our town centre has been transformed into a bustling 

and more pleasant area for shoppers. The regeneration has included tree 

lined streets, benches and paving. Your ward councillors have worked hard 

to ensure that South Ruislip continues to be a great place to live and work. 

 

Sanjay Patel local retailer commented, “Our small businesses are delighted 

with the new look so much so that we have formed a Chamber of          

Commerce and are working together to promote our businesses and put on 

local events during the year.” 

WHEELS START ROLLING ON THE NEW BMX AND SKATE BOARD 

South Ruislip Ward Councillors requested funding from Hillingdon 

Council to update and enhance Field End Recreation Ground but got 

more than just an update.  
 

The Mayor of Hillingdon recently visited the park and carried out the 

Ground Breaking ceremony.  
 

Paul Littleton lead petitioner for the project commented,  

“We are so pleased this is actually happening and look forward to 

the thrills and challenges of the new layout and state of the art BMX 

and Skateboard Park. Thank you Hillingdon Council and our local 

ward councillors for making this a reality.” 

 

RECORD NUMBER OF RESURFACED ROADS 

 

LIBRARY REFURBISHMENT PROGRAMME 
Hillingdon Council continues to invest in all its 17 libraries across Hillingdon and 

is embarking on innovative improvements with the new refurbishment              

programme for all. Following the original renewal and upgrade programme which 

started in 2007 the new changes include books, technology and a wide range of 

community activities.  

 

Vanessa Hurhangee said. “The library provides so much for the local community 

with 7 weekly clubs and many one off events. I’m very pleased that the libraries 

will be upgraded with an emphasis on technology such as ‘BorrowBox’ turning 

them into innovative library hubs. This will ensure that our libraries continue to be 

the envy of many other London Boroughs.” 

The Mayor of Hillingdon cutting the first turf. 

South Ruislip’s Chamber of Commerce 

The South Ruislip team with the Council Leader. 
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Vanessa Hurhangee at South Ruislip 

Library’s craft club 


